
White Earth Food Distribution & NAPS 

FDPIR AND CSFP EMERGENCY PLAN FOR COVID-19 
 
 

 
There will be no public access to the Food Distribution Store & Office until further notice. 

 
We will continue to provide your monthly food packages and CSFP via telephone, email; you can 
also place your food order or apply by calling 218-935-2233 prior to pick up.  Re-certifications or 
new applications will be coordinated with the eligibility staff and we will make every effort to 
assist you in this process.  
 
We will pre-package your food orders and they will be picked up at the drive through access 
adjacent to the store.  Please do not send anyone to pick up your food if they are experiencing 
any flu like symptoms or have compromised immune systems.   
 
We will take orders on a first come-first serve with priority given to elderly clients. Please be 
respectful and patient during this time as we work through this emergency situation. 
 
Call numbers for orders and eligibility staff: 
218-935-2233 
218-935-2235 Fax 
 
Email: gloria.goodwin@whiteearth-nsn.gov 
Ann.briggs@whiteearth-nsn.gov 
Gina.alvarado@whiteearth-nsn.gov 
Elisha.accobee@whiteearth-nsn.gov 
Erica.weaver@whiteearth-nsn.gov 
 
Delivery drivers will be restricted access to the building and will utilize the loading dock access 
only for retrieving bill of ladings.  
 
FDPIR & CSFP Food Orders: Elisha, Ann, Gina and Erica 
  
Deliveries: Lyle, Mike, Chad, Dean and emergency staff 
 
Our goal is to remain open and continue to provide services with as little disruption as possible. 
We appreciate the patience of our clients during this difficult time. 
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